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BOARD MEETING SUMMARY


DATE: 06-13-2024						LOCATION: Katrina's Lakeshore Drive East, Dunkirk NY

Attendees: Bob Scudder, Bonnie Strickland, Chuck Cornell, Diane Hannum, Mark Geise, John Hemmer, Hugh Butler, Todd Hnatyszyn, Shelley Lincoln, Lou Drago 
Absent:  
Excused: Rebecca Meeder
Guests: None

HIGHLIGHTS
 
	1
	Welcome & Privilege of the Floor: Mark G. The meeting was started once a quorum was present at 1:00 PM 

	2
	Approval of Minutes: The minutes of May were reviewed and approved, with a motion by Bob.S and seconded by Chuck.C.

	3.
	Property Dispositions: 
Purchasers were approved for the following properties:
· 10 Vinnie St. Jamestown (rehab)
· 60 E. Main, Brocton  (sidelot)
Property Acquisition
· 48 Elm St. Jamestown
(Attachment 2, Resolution 05-10-23-0)
At 10 Vinnie St, the property attracted significant interest, with numerous compelling offers and proposals under consideration. After careful review of 7 proposals, the board made the decision to designate 10 Vinnie St for a disabled homeowner-occupied purpose. Additionally, regarding Side lot 60 E. Main, Brocton it was determined that the neighboring property would develop the vacant lot into an extension of the lawn with a garden. Furthermore, Gina mentioned plans to extend our occupancy covenant from 3 years to 5 years. Additionally the board reviewed an opportunity to procure a bank foreclosure property located at 48 Elm St, Jamestown, as per Resolution 05-10-23-01, from Cattaraugus Bank. Following deliberation, the board reached a consensus to proceed with acquiring the property for no more than $5,000.

	 5.
	Program & Activity Updates:
[bookmark: _GoBack]An overview of the demolitions was presented, including with the plan to move forward with about 20 additional demos, hopefully to be completed prior to the end of 2024. Each demo is expected to take approximately 3 to 4 months to complete, and the cost per demo may rise due to an increase landfill costs. The success story of Hideaway Bay was highlighted as a significant achievement for the Land Bank and Gina, a project that took 8 years to come to fruition with the assistance of the IDA and Planning Dept. We continue focusing on our special projects as the auction has been postponed this year. Middle Road was referenced about the approval for the purchase. 407 Temple in Dunkirk will also receive grant funds for exterior improvements such as siding, windows, and more. The 4th St Property in Jamestown required over $35,000 for cleaning and lead encapsulation; we hope to attract a developer to house supportive housing of some sort. Gina discussed with the board the possibility of engaging with Habitat for Humanity to further our mission, recruiting volunteers, and potentially securing a part-time shared employee to manage the volunteer and corporate sponsorship engagement activities. The July meeting was cancelled, the August meeting will be held as scheduled, and the September meeting will now take place on the third Wednesday, 9/18/24 due to travel conflicts.


	6.
	Meeting Schedule & Adjournment: The next meeting will take place on August 14th –  A motion was made by Hugh to adjourn, seconded by Diane.H. and carried unanimously to end the meeting @ 2:00PM
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